
Trinity Worship Services 
 

 Trinity worships on Sunday mornings 
at 10:15 AM, both onsite in the sanctuary 
and livestreamed on the Trinity YouTube 
channel. 

 We warmly welcome you to join us at 
Trinity on Sunday morning for our worship             
service in the sanctuary. For your conven-
ience, hand sanitizer is provided near the 
entry doors. We understand that you may be 
more comfortable in an indoor environment 
while wearing a face mask, so we embrace 
your personal choice to do so. 

  

This is the last edition of  

the Good News newsletter.     
Please see the weekly                  
Communicator for                   

announcements. 

In Case of a Pastoral Emergency: Please Call: Deacons-on-Call: Ginny Kramer 513-829-4658 or                       
Debbie Johnson 513-874-8958.  
 

New Office Hours 8:30-12:30  Tuesday-Thursday 
When the office is closed, if you have a prayer request, please call Connie Williams at 513-370-7903 
 

Trinity Presbyterian Church, 6081 Ross Road, Fairfield, OH 45014  513-860-4114 
www.trinitypresbyfairfield.org     Email: office@trinitypresbyfairfield.org 

Rev. Tom Dunlap and Rev. Kate Mauch Co-Pastors 

For those who choose to participate in our worship service remotely, Trinity offers the service online, 
livestreaming at 10:15 AM on YouTube, with Trinity announcements and other information shown as a 
prelude at about 10:10 AM. To watch the video live click on the link below, which will direct you to the 
Trinity YouTube channel, and then click on the video in the displayed list with the LIVE box illuminated. 
We encourage you to click the "subscribe" link on this page. 

https://www.youtube.com/channel/UCn4Bfx9UtjiaWsrxObnly6g 

If you are not able to watch the worship service at 10:15 AM, beginning on Sunday afternoon the worship 
service recording is available for view on the Trinity YouTube page, as well as prior Sunday worship ser-
vices. These video recordings are also available through the Trinity website at the link below:  

https://www.trinitypresbyfairfield.org/sermons/ 

The Good News from Trinity PC April 4, 2022 

The Good News from Trinity PC August 29, 2022 

https://www.youtube.com/channel/UCn4Bfx9UtjiaWsrxObnly6g
https://www.trinitypresbyfairfield.org/sermons/
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Prepare for Worship  

13th Sunday after Pentecost 
 
 
 
Luke 14:25-33 
 
“Large crowds were traveling with Jesus, and turn-
ing to them he said: ‘If anyone comes to me and 
does not hate father and mother, wife and chil-
dren, brothers and sisters—yes, even their own 
life—such a person cannot be my disciple. And 
whoever does not carry their cross and follow me 
cannot be my disciple. Suppose one of you wants to 
build a tower. Won’t you first sit down and esti-
mate the cost to see if you have enough money to 
complete it? For if you lay the foundation and are 
not able to finish it, everyone who sees it will           
ridicule you, saying, ‘This person began to build 
and wasn’t able to finish.’ Or suppose a king is 
about to go to war against another king. Won’t he 
first sit down and consider whether he is able with 
ten thousand men to oppose the one coming 
against him with twenty thousand? If he is not 
able, he will send a delegation while the other is 
still a long way off and will ask for terms of 
peace. In the same way, those of you who do             
not give up everything you have cannot be my                    
disciples.’” 
 
 
 

Reflection   
 
How does your experience of the culture prevent 
you from fully embracing the call to serve with  
humility? What must you give up to follow Christ 
more faithfully? 
 
 
 
Morning Prayer   
    
God, in the freshness of the new day, help us to 
retain clarity of vision so that we might seek the 
honor of your kingdom rather than the honor of the 
world. Sustain us throughout the day so that we 
might return filled by the grace of your spirit. 
Amen. 
 
 
 
 
 

—adapted from Feasting on the Word Worship 
Companion: Liturgies for Year C, Volume 1 © 2012 
Westminster John Knox Press 
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Dear Trinity Family, 

 

As some of you know, our session has made 
some slight changes to the staff roles here 
at Trinity. My hope is to clarify these chang-
es. First, we continue to be blessed by Davis 
and his leadership as music director. His role 
continues unchanged, and we are so grateful 
for his presence. Second, Tom will be con-
tinuing his ministry at Trinity. Tom will be 
preaching a couple Sundays less a year, and 
will be continuing visitation. We are grateful 
for the wisdom, experience and service  
Tom has devoted to Trinity over the past ten 
years. Third, Diane will continue to bring  
her experience and skill to the Office             
Administrator role. She will be working              
fewer hours, and covering the office               
Tuesday through Thursday. We are grateful 
for the attention to detail and organization 
Diane brings. Finally, I will be stepping into 
a slightly expanded role at Trinity as part-
time Head of Staff. I will be preaching a 
couple Sundays more a year, and I will have 
regular office hours most afternoons. I am 
grateful for this opportunity and look for-
ward to seeing what God does in our com-
munity. As always, I am happy to answer       
any questions to help clarify things further. 
Thank you all for support of the Trinity 
staff.  

 

Rev. Kate 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 

 

 
 
 

 
 
 

 

New Office Hours Correction 
Beginning September 1, 2022, the Office will have new hours: Tuesday-Thursday, 8:30 AM-12:30 PM. 
As you will note on the front page, the Deacons-on-Call will check the phones Monday and Thursday 
through Sunday. If you have an pastoral emergency need, please call Ginny Kramer: 513-829-4658 or 
Debbie Johnson: 513-874-8958.  If you have any prayer request on Monday and Thursday through            
Sunday, please call Connie Williams: 513-370-7903. If you have an item for reimbursement, checks will 
be written on Wednesday. If you have an announcement for the Communicator, please send it to the 
office by Tuesday. We appreciate your help and patience through this time of transition.   
 

 
Book Club                                                                                                                                                       
The Book Club is reading The Heirloom Garden by Viola Shipman for their August meeting. They will 
meet for a brown bag lunch and discussion on Monday, August 29 at noon. 
 
Nursery and Pre-School Help                                                                                                                                            
We are trying to establish a rotation schedule for the nursery. To do that we need 8 volunteers who 
would help once every two months. No lifting is required. Please let Linda North know by August 31.  
If you can help the Pre School Sunday School class as a teacher, please see Linda North for details. 
 
 
Next Sandwich Making—This Thursday. We will be making sandwiches for Our Daily Bread Pantry on 
Thursday, September 1. For those making the sandwiches at Trinity, we will begin at 9:30 AM. For 
those dropping off sandwiches, please deliver them at Trinity by 10:30 AM.  
 
Flower Sale Pick Up—September 8 
The Mission Committee thanks you for your flower orders. The pick up date for the flowers is  
September 8 from 11:00 AM-1:00 PM at Trinity. 
  
Thank You's  
 
The Women’s Group thanks all who helped with the Women’s Gathering on Saturday, August 20, espe-
cially Marty and Davis. They gave up their Saturday morning to help make the gathering successful. 
Thirty women attended! 
 
Trinity thanks all who brought in school supplies during our mission’s school collection. The supplies 
have been delivered to the Compass Elementary School. The school was very grateful for all your          
supplies and past support. 
 
We also thank Linda North, Joleen Goens and Barb Pratt for their help cleaning and sanitizing the 
nursery, cleaning and organizing the sacristy, the fellowship room, and the work room.  With all the 
reorganizing, if you don’t see something you need, please see Linda North 
 
 

Current Mission Project 
Non Food Pantry: List of items needed: liquid dish soap, pump hand soap, deodorant, toothpaste, 
toothbrushes (individual packages), and shampoo. 
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Week of  August 29      
Monday noon  Book Club     
Tuesday noon  Women’s Bible Study   
Wednesday  
Thursday 9:30 AM Sandwich Making 
  7:00-8:30 PM Choir and bell choir practice  
        

Worship Volunteers for September 4 

Liturgist  Kurt Schuler 

Ushers  Kathy Kessler, Donna Schuler, Wilson Tayong 

Com. Servers  George Fraley, Cindie Postell, Ginny Kramer, Joleen Goens 



 

As of August 28 
 

Keep in your Prayers 
 

 
Garry Messer, Glen Mojzer friend  Healing/needs liver transplant after cancer treatments 
Doug Erbeck, J. Luebbe request  Thanksgiving/healing from back surgery 
Linda S. G. Kramer request   Healing/hospitalized with cancer concerns 
Dan Woodring, C. Williams request  Healing/leg amputation/acceptance and comfort 
Abram, B. Pratt’s great nephew  Healing/in ICU/ 4yrs. old 
Bob Miller/Donna Schuler’s brother            Healing/hospitalized 
Jim Mayo, F, Thomas request                   Healing/diagnosed with cancer 
Family/Friends of Reuben Hinsdale  Comfort and peace 
Terry, Glenn and Marta Mojzer’s request Healing/new pacemaker 
Karen W. C.  Postell’s friend             Healing/rapid onset of dementia 
Edna Campbell    Healing/good recovery from hip surgery  
Carolyn Mojzer (Glenn’s sister/stem cell donor)  Healing/cancer, starting chemo 
Zach McKinney (29 yrs. old)   Healing/AML Leukemia 
Nadine Jones     Healing/home recovering   
Neal Miller, D. Schuller’s brother  Healing/intense rehab at Drake 
David Howdyshell, D. Hess request  Healing/cancer 
Mauch Family      Bereavement of their unborn daughter, Evangeline Grace 
*The Olzak family    Bereavement/loss of Kerrie’s mom 
*Gerald Reese, M. Reese’s father                Continued healing/swallowing problems 
For those dealing with Covid   Recovery and comfort 
Sandy Mitchell     Acceptance, peace and comfort in hospice care    
Glenn Mojzer                 Healing/recovery from stem cell transplant /MDS 
All peoples in Russia/Ukraine area  Peace and reconciliation 
All Elected Government leaders   Wisdom/support/enlightenment 
Support for all our military    Strength/discernment/God’s protection 
For all missionaries/relief workers  Protection/blessings/fruitful mission work 
 
Names that have been on the Prayer List for more than 4 weeks are marked with an asterisk (*).                                                         
If you would like them to remain on the list, please contact the office by Tuesday.  

 
Please include in your prayers all the requests we receive from the community on our website.  

The link is : https://www.trinitypresbyfairfield.org/prayer-wall/ 
 

 
 
 
 

Financial Information  

 

Donations Received on 8/28 $3,700 

Per Capita 2022 paid  $829 

(23 members paid) 

Per Capita for 2022 remains at $33  
  

Attendance August 28  50 

  

 

Worship Schedule 

 
 
 
Sept. 4 Rev. Tom Dunlap 
 

 
 

THE GOOD NEWS 

The Presbytery of Cincinnati publishes a weekly newsletter called “The Cincinnati                   
Sampler.”   To subscribe to The Sampler go to: https://www.presbteryofcincinnati.org                       
and click on “Sign Up For The Sampler” at the bottom right corner of the page. 
 

https://www.trinitypresbyfairfield.org/prayer-wall/


 



 

Visit our web page: 

www.trinitypresbyfairfield.org   

 

Check out our Facebook: 

http://www.facebook.com/trinitypcfairfield 

 

Worship with us: 

https://www.youtube.com/channel/
UCn4Bfx9UtjiaWsrxObnly6g 

 

https://www.trinitypresbyfairfield.org/sermons/ 

 

 

Elders  Class Year—Term Expires 

Barb Pratt  2023    

Kurt Schuler  2023 

Wilson Tayong  2023 

Emmanuel Bime  2024 

Donna Schuler  2024 

Cindie Postell  2025 

Marty Reese  2025 

 

Deacons  Class Year 

Ginny Kramer  2023 

Valentine Nyamusa 2023 

Ethel Bime  2024 

Allison Schuler  2024 

Debbie Johnson  2025 

Jennifer Reese  2025 

 

 

Growing Through Gratitude 
 
 
Thankfulness, studies show, has multiple physical, mental 
and emotional benefits. Psychologist Robert Emmons calls 
gratitude “fertilizer for the mind” because of its powerful 
effects. 
 
He admits gratitude isn’t always easy — especially when 
life throws us curveballs (see the year 2020) — but says it 
can be most helpful during and after difficulties. Emmons 
suggests reframing challenges using thankfulness-based 
language. Ask, for example: Though I wasn’t grateful for 
the experience at the time, how can I be now? What les-
sons did I learn, and how did I grow as a person? 
 
Throughout his letters, the apostle Paul reframes his ex-
tensive sufferings and urges us to do the same. “Give 
thanks in all circumstances,” he writes, “for this is God’s 
will for you in Christ Jesus” (1 Thessalonians 5:18, NIV).  

http://www.facebook.com/trinitypcfairfield
https://www.youtube.com/channel/UCn4Bfx9UtjiaWsrxObnly6g
https://www.youtube.com/channel/UCn4Bfx9UtjiaWsrxObnly6g
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